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COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS 

SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
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MEETING OF TERENURE/RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE (2)

Tuesday 10th January 2006
Motion No. 3
Motion:   Councillor M. Ardagh
“That the Manager give a report on the refurbishment of Templeogue House, the proposed management company, access to the undercroft and to give an indication of when Templeogue will be available for use by the community."

Report:

The Council has recently approved the appointment of design consultants to specify the detailed design work required to refurbish Templeogue House and to indicate the estimated cost involved. 

The final Cost Plan will be available at the end of February and the relevant formal consents will be sought from the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government, to the works, at that stage. 

The perparatory legal work on the amendments to the lease with TCBC, as reported at the September 2005 meeting of the Committee, is in progress and when this work has advanced sufficiently it is proposed to seek formal Council approval to the changes involved in the lease and to invite tenders from qualified contractors who wish to be considered for the refurbishment project. 
Every effort will be made to ensure that the refurbishment work on the House can commence as soon as possible following the receipt of the approval of the Council to the amendments to the lease. 
As was noted at the September 2005 meeting of the Committee a Campus Management Committee will be established for the whole complex. The Committee will be comprised of representatives of TCBC Bridge Ltd, the Contract Bridge Association of Ireland (CBAI). Templeogue House Development Committee, Templeogue House Licensees and St Michael’s House. This Committee will deal mainly with issues arising relating to car parking, security and maintenance of the car park and the common areas. 
Access to the undercroft is under the control of TCBC Bridge Ltd in accordance with its Liquor Licence, however TCBC officials have stated that they are willing to discuss with the licensees of Templeogue House, when approved, how best to make use of the facility overall within the legal constraints, in the interest of all parties involved. 
